
 



 

e) A staff member is an independent researcher and has significant responsibility at the levels 
defined immediately above for a funded research-related project. 

Where individual staff circumstances impacted on the viability of these criteria, this was noted within 
the PDA process and raised with the relevant UoA lead and Head of School for action in planning the 
research progress of the staff member. Staff were informed of their status in this regard via email in 
January-February 2020, and thereafter at annual PDA meetings, by their Head of School (HR 
communicated with those on long-term absence and individual arrangements to keep them 
informed). Research Institute Directors liaised with Heads of Schools and Deans to review workload 
plans in October-December 2019 and a record of these meetings, and of the basis of the review 
outcome for each staff member, was made by the Head of School, shared with the staff member 
involved, and retained on the central HR file.  

Similarly, Heads of School were asked to review each individual staff member’s status against the 
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Staff Circumstances 

Declaring individual circumstances was a voluntary option open to all staff at the point the declaration 
form was made available in July 2019 (and again via all-staff email in January 2021) and


